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December is here already!  2019 went by so fast.  This has been a great year for our AFA
family.  It is very special to be able to watch how the AFA grows and develops.  As we grow
and build, the quality of our people continues to re�ne and advance.  This year has seen a
new high as far as babies born into our AFA family, these children get to be raised in our
church, with our Gods and Folk,  something that most of our generation never had.  We are
truly building immortality with each of these children and all that we to to help them move
what were are into the future.

I started by mentioning how fast the year seemed to pass.  As I get older, I notice that time
passes so very quickly, weeks and months go by in the blink of an eye.  As we enter the
"holiday season" as we celebrate the 12 days of Yule, I would urge everyone to make a special
point to cherish the moments.  Holidays are a time of tradition, of family and celebration.  It
is very easy to be distracted, more so now that we have so much connectivity in the palms of
our hands with our cellphones.  Productivity and e�ciency are very important, staying on
top of things and maximizing your ability to do more and achieve greater is admirable.  That
said, �nding and enforcing that balance so that you can be present for things is just as
important and requires discipline and perseverance.  Take time to cherish moments this
Yule, time with family and friends.  Take time to feel the Ancestors and the Gods as they join
in our holiday cheer. 

I want to wish you all the happiest and best Yule yet.  Get recharged, full of joy and might.
ready to hit the ground running in 2020!

Hail the Gods! 
Hail the Folk!
Hail the AFA!

Matthew D. Flavel




